
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  01/25/22                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 22-0070

LOG NAME:  2020EXTEND TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF BLUFF STREET

SUBJECT

(CD 9) Authorize the Continuation of the Temporary Closure of a Section of Bluff Street from Henderson Street to Mills Street to October 3, 2022
for Construction Activities

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the continuation of the temporary closure of a section of Bluff Street from Henderson Street to
Mills Street to October 3, 2022 for construction activities.

DISCUSSION:

The City of Fort Worth Transportation and Public Works Department (TPW) requests the continuation of the temporary closure of a section of Bluff
Street from Henderson Street to Mills Street to construct The Paradox Church, a Baptist affiliated non-denominational church. This closure was
authorized from July 1, 2021 to March 31, 2022 (M&C 21-0509) and was originally requested to allow for the addition of sanitary sewer service,
storm drain, sidewalk, and lighting improvements. Staging of materials and equipment for the project will take place from the abandoned parking
lot along Henderson Street between Peach Street and Bluff Street. However, a longer closure is necessitated as the construction site is consumed
by the large scope of work. The request for this additional extension is due to delayed construction. 

Traffic control plans for this project have been previously accepted.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  Dana Burghdoff  8018

   

Originating Business Unit Head: William Johnson  7801

   

Additional Information Contact: Tanya Brooks  7861

   


